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    ITEM # ___20_ 
DATE: 09/10/13    

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:  AMES CONVENTION & VISITORS BUREAU REQUEST FOR $6,417 

TO FUND ANALYSIS OF HOTEL MARKET AND POTENTIAL 
FUNDING SOURCES FOR FLAT SPACE PROJECT 

 
BACKGROUND:  
 
As you will recall, the Ames Convention and Visitors Bureau (ACVB), the Ames 
Chamber of Commerce, the Ames Economic Development Commission, Iowa State 
University, and the City of Ames have funded two studies over the past twenty-four 
months regarding the proposed flat space project. The first study involved a market 
analysis regarding the potential for a mixed-use convention and events center in Ames. 
The second study focused on potential locations for additional conventional space. 
 
The ACVB is now requesting that these same entities finance a third study with 
two phases. The first phase involves a market analysis for a potential hotel 
adjacent to the convention facilities, and the second phase involves analyzing 
potential private funding for the flat space project. (See Attachment I) 
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 

1) The City Council can decide to continue its support for upgrading the 
community’s convention facilities by providing $6,417 towards the third study 
identified above. 

 
2) The City Council can decide to continue its support for upgrading the 

community’s convention facilities by providing some amount, other than $6,417 
requested by the Ames Convention and Visitors Bureau, towards the third study 
identified above. 

 
3) The City Council can deny the request from the Ames Convention and Visitors 

Bureau for partial funding for the third study identified above. 
 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
In the past, the City Council has expressed support for updating the community’s 
convention facilities. Prior to making a final decision to proceed with this project, 
additional pertinent information must be collected. The two phase study being proposed 
by the ACVB (including the hotel market analysis and the private funding analysis) 
seems to be an appropriate next step for gathering this needed information.   
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Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council approve 
Alternative #1 and authorize $6,417 from the Council Contingency Account for this 
purpose.   
 
These monies will share funding in the third study related to potential convention space 
in the community as described above. This recommendation is conditioned on the other 
four parties specified in the AVCB request letter providing their expected shares to fund 
this study. 


























